Licensing Act 2003

Brief Guidance notes – Making a representation
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	Purpose

This guidance is to assist members of the public wishing to make representations in respect of licensing applications, e.g. applications for new premises licences or applications to vary existing premises licences and club premises certificates made under the Licensing Act 2003.  Please note that representations may also be made in support of an application.

Licensing Act 2003

Under the 2003 Licensing Act Nottingham City Council is the Licensing Authority for Nottingham City Council.

The Licensing Authority issues premises licences which allow businesses to carry out the following licensable activities:

· Sale by retail of alcohol.

· The provision of regulated entertainment.

· The provision of late night refreshment (after 11 pm).

This affects pubs, bars, restaurants, supermarkets, off licences, cinemas, theatres, community premises and late night takeaways etc. Under the Act the Licensing Authority publish a Statement of Licensing Policy which is available to view on the Nottingham City Council website at www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk

Criteria for making a representation.

The criteria for making a representation is that it must be ’relevant’ and based on the likely effect the granting of the application will have on the promotion of the following licensing objectives:

· The prevention of crime and disorder

· Public safety

· Prevention of public nuisance

· Protection of children from harm

For example, if you are concerned that granting a licence would lead to an increase in crime and disorder in the area of the premises, this is a relevant representation. However, if you are concerned the granting of longer hours at the premises will lower house prices in the area; this is not a relevant representation and cannot be considered by the Licensing Authority.  The Licensing Authority also cannot take into consideration the number of similar premises in an area.

Making a representation.

Relevant representations must be in writing and submitted to the Licensing Authority. Your representations must be received within the 28 day notice period as late representations will not be considered.  Assuming that your representation fulfils the criteria, it will be copied and sent to the applicant, along with any other representations received. This means your details will be in the public domain.  You can also object to the application being granted in its current form, and suggest conditions such as not selling high strength beers/ciders or you may request an earlier closing time. Suggestions are in the Licensing Policy.

It is important that the applicant is given an opportunity to address concerns raised in your representation and a copy of your representation and any additional documents will be included in the committee papers and published online. If you do not want your name and address to be released then you will be unable to make a personal representation.

Alternatives to making a representation.

If you do not want your details to be released then you can approach someone else who may consider making the representation on your behalf eg a local Councillor.  

For further details about the Licensing Act 2003 please visit www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk or call our Licensing team who would be able to help with your enquiry. 



